Hawksbees Prayer Update

Cassilo de Correo 1124

Asunción

PARAGUAY

Tel: 595-21-753-316

E-mail: cj_hawksbee@yahoo.com
alison562002@yahoo.com
       Chris and Alison Hawksbee

       Supported by:SAMS/CMS


3 September 2012
Dear Friends,
Greetings to you all.
We pray that you are keeping well and thank you for your prayers.

The pace has stepped up ,as, travel conditions have improved after the flood waters have started going down and the roads are gradually being repaired, so visiting the communities is easier. The bad roads have made the wear and tare on the vehicle more accentuated, so it has gone to the mechanics to get work done on it.

We had a very productive Mission Paraguay visit, and were able to go ahead and do a lot of work on the old chapel in Makthlawaiya. Before the volunteers came, the St. Andrew’s secondary school group were able to start stripping off the old plaster work that we wanted to replace due to its’ poor condition. I wasn’t able to accompany the school group because we had a visit from my mother and niece, so I collected them from the airport. My mother last visited us back in 1997. I was able to take them both on a Chaco visit. My niece was able to visit the place my brother and I started the first years of our life. We enjoyed it very much as kids. Makthlawaiya is very rundown compared to what it used to be when missionaries lived there, however, the Lord’s work continues firmly, which is the most important aspect.

Unfortunately, Pastor Juan Sosa and his wife Alicia had a tragedy in their family. Their eldest son committed suicide, brought on by an alcohol problem. Whilst working in Maktlawaiya on the chapel, we had several visits from drunks. It is really quite sad, so, please pray for this situation.

We still have some work to finish off on the chapel, but, we’ll get there. We had quite a few of the congregation come and caste a curious eye on what was being done.

From Makthlawaiya we went on to work on two houses in El Estribo, one for Carlos Carrillo, a deacon, at Paratodo’i community and the other for Esteban Galeano, in Karanda. We were joined by Rev. Stewart Broughton, who used to work in Makthlawaiya as missionary (1969/70). He was practicing his Guarani language, but he worked very hard alongside the two Irish builders. He is 76 years old.

This last week I was able to spend time in the La Patria settlement, visiting some of the churches there. Sometime back, the Bishop asked me if I could do some Bible teaching/discipling with these churches, as Bishop Andres Rodriguez wants to retire. I gave them the materials in Guarani to read through sometime back, but due to the road conditions and then my involvement with the Mission Paraguay work, I, was unable to get back there. I really enjoyed meeting the church members, we started going through the first material based on Acts chapters 1 and 2, the coming of the Holy Spirit. It was great to see peoples faces light up as we went through these passages and their relevance to each one of us. In one of the villages, called La Paciencia, the Deacon had got their school teacher involved working through the materials with the young people. It was great to meet them and see their enthusiasm. But not all of the churches have started some because they only just had the materials given to them. However, they now know what is expected from them. My intention is to work through set materials, in order to leave these churches with materials that can strengthen their resources to use in their churches, which can be used for them to disciple new believers. And also to defend themselves against other groups coming in and causing confusion.

Please continue to pray for Alison in her role as academic director. A new maths teacher arrived last night and another is coming from the UK soon. Alison has been covering a couple of classes a day. Pray for her as she has got the last 6 weeks of her Open University course to finish. Her work load is quite heavy at the moment.

Alison and I come back for our son Samuel’s wedding at the end of October. It is just a very brief visit so we won’t be able to get around to visit you this time.

Today we start a Bible training course in the Rio Verde centre, due to carry through till Thursday. Pray for this as, Ed Brice who was in charge of these training courses is leaving us and going to work in Tartagal, Argentina next month. Pray for the Brice’s as they make this move and their future ministry there.

I shall also be helping out with preaching in Rio Verde church once a month. This is where Ed ministered.

I shall leave it there for the present.

Love and greetings,

Chris and Alison
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